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M E M O R A N D U M  

 

TO:   Board of Selectmen  

CC:  Jeff Ritter, Town Administrator 

  Sean Reese, DPW Director  

  Chief Matthew Stone 

FROM:  Planning Board  

DATE:  May 26, 2020 

RE:  Proposed Truck Advisory and Exclusion – Woodland/Lowland 

Industrial Park  

   

At its meeting of May 14, 2020, the Planning Board discussed the proposed 

Police Department trucking advisory, as well as, the Selectmen’s pursuit of a 

DOT truck exclusion. Members were supportive of both efforts, especially 

with regard to controlled usage of Woodland Street, from the intersection of 

Linden Street, past the schools, and extending to Washington Street. The 

Planning Board also supports controlled usage of Lowland Street between 

the Woodland Street intersection, Upper Charles Trail crossing and Jeffrey 

Avenue intersection.    

 

The regulatory history and compilation of subdivisions that comprise the 

Lowland Industrial Park is quite long and colorful. Certainly, given a blank 

slate, no one would locate an industrial park in the Zone II with massive 

expanses of wetlands and floodplain. Both the Industrial zoning district 

boundaries and roadway network expanded from its beginnings in the early 

1950’s to the completion of the Whitney Street connection to Washington in 

the late 1980’s through a public-private partnership. The industrial roadway 

connection from Jeffrey Avenue to Whitney Street was spurred by the 

development of Everett Street and the decades-long impacts of heavy 

industry (e.g. an asphalt plant and sand and gravel extraction business) on 

surrounding roadways, and along with culvert improvements on Lowland 

Street, the “park” was solidified. Roadway improvements were specifically 

completed to address truck traffic impacts with the intent that traffic would 

 



primarily use Whitney Street and Washington Street intersection to access 

the Lowland Industrial Park. Overnight heavy vehicle restrictions were 

placed on Lowland Street at the Bogastow Brook culvert to protect the 

residents of Lowland and Fiske Streets. Signage on both Washington and 

Lowland Streets directed trucks to utilize Jeffrey Avenue and Whitney 

Street, protecting residents of Lowland and Woodland Streets. When PWED 

grant funds were utilized to signalize the intersection of Woodland and 

Washington Streets and improve Washington Street more than a decade later 

than the improvement of Whitney Street, no physical alterations were made 

to the geometry of the Woodland and Lowland Street intersection to re-

direct Lowland Industrial Park traffic there and signage continued to direct 

trucks to the Whitney Street entrance.   

 

When conducting regulatory public hearings, Planning Board members are 

particularly concerned with issues raised by residential abutters to industrial 

and commercial land uses. Generally noise and traffic are the significant 

issues and nuisance impacts. One of the most tenuous factors in issuing a 

decision with long-lasting and complicated operational conditions is that 

once a decision makes it through the appeal period, enforcement transfers to 

the Building Inspector and that individual’s interpretation. At times 

impacted by workload, enforcement may be spotty, inconsistent and may 

turn litigious. When concerns are not resolved, it can bog down the Planning 

Board, Town Planner and the Building Inspector, fielding, responding and 

tending to complaints that residential abutters thought were addressed in 

original permits as they request enforcement.   

 

Inserted below and attached are several examples of “traffic conditions” 

issued by the Planning Board and Zoning Board of Appeals in the Lowland 

Industrial Park area which directly support the current Select Board efforts 

to control traffic utilizing its authority as Highway Commissioners:   

 

 The Applicant shall take measures to prevent construction vehicle 

queuing at the site entrance and along Lowland Street and Jeffrey 

Avenue before 7 a.m. The applicant shall at all times use reasonable 

means to minimize inconvenience to residents in the general area. 

Construction activities shall include but not be limited to: start-up of 

equipment or machinery; delivery of materials and supplies; removal of 

trees; grubbing; clearing; grading; filling; excavating; import or export of 

earth materials; installation of utilities (both on and off the site); removal 

of stumps and debris; and erection of new structures. Construction hours 



shall be enforced by the Holliston Police Department and Building 

Inspector. (2019 Special Permit)     

 The Applicant shall coordinate traffic control measures on Lowland 

Street and Jeffrey Avenue during construction deliveries with the Police 

Department and pay for any necessary traffic details. (2019 Special 

Permit) 

 The applicant shall also direct his vehicles as well as deliveries to utilize 

the industrial roads in the area in order to minimize impacts to residential 

areas. This includes utilization of Jeffrey Avenue and Whitney Street to 

access Washington Street. (2011 Special Permit) 

 No heavy vehicles under the control of Murray Paving or its successors 

shall be permitted to use Cranberry Lane except during town-instituted 

detours or emergencies. Arneve Realty, LLC shall notify its suppliers, 

contracts and employees to use Whitney Street in a westerly direction to 

access Route 16 for points north, east and west of the property. (2006 

Special Permit) 

 Prior to 1997, the Zoning Board of Appeals was the Special Permit 

Granting Authority under the Zoning By-Law (In 1997, Site Plan Review 

was enacted and the Planning Board became the Special Permit Granting 

authority for projects tripping site plan review thresholds.). The attached 

1993 ZBA decision for Lista International has extensive traffic findings 

and operating conditions. Also attached is a traffic “package” 

implemented by Lista and the Town of Holliston.   

 

The Planning Board is open to meeting to discuss these issues further and 

understands that a forum is being planned for June 30th. If additional 

regulatory history would be helpful, please contact Town Planner Karen 

Sherman.  
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